

EAA 713 Newsletter January 2023

EAA 713 Club Officers

President – Karl Lampe Vice President – John Stephan Treasurer – Ken Foote Secretary – Cebe Sue Breisch Newsletter Editor – Suzanne Stephan



President's Briefing:

- Karl's Korner

Time to fire up our gatherings. Has been quiet since Christmas gathering at the Ivy in Cody. It was a festive event with plenty of food. Appreciate any feedback on the change of the food protocol instead of the plated dinner we usually plan for. Will start Sunday breakfasts again Jan 8th after taking Christmas and New Year's day holidays off. Then the 10th is our normal second Tuesday meeting. One of our members will be the presenter and good food is on the docket. Planning on nice weather and not the -32 degrees and snow that December shared with us. We did not have a board meeting in December. Did not have any new officers and board members to introduce to the club's leadership group and there were no time constraints on agenda items, like a Christmas party, so we took a break. Next meeting is scheduled for the 24th of January 0830, at the hangar. One of our members, Alicia Viskoe took delivery of

her new project the last week of December. She has a wonderful shop on the South Fork to make it happen. It was enjoyable to help her unpack it, but now the real fun begins. That makes two local active kits to assist with.

Continue to enjoy the holidays. Be well. Karl

News from your Membership Coordinator:

Membership dues of \$20 per family for 2023 are due January 1. Please mail your check to EAA Chapter 713, P.O. Box 841, Cody, WY. You may also pay Ken Foote, our Treasurer, at a membership meeting. We're looking forward to another great year of aviation fellowship and activities.

News from the YRA Board:

The old rental car wash facility across from the fuel storage area has been leased to Cowboy Farm LLC for a five-year period for non-commercial purposes and will be used primarily for vehicle storage. At the end of the lease term, the Board will review whether the property is needed for aeronautical purposes. There are a number of utility junctions next to the lot that prevent it from being a candidate for hangar development. For the present, this lease seems to be the best use for the buildings.

SkyWest Airlines, flying as United Express, has their lease expiring at the

end of 2022. They lease space in the terminal building for office space, counters and common areas. With the terminal undergoing expansion and remodeling, the decision was made to extend their current lease for a year. A long-term lease will be negotiated at the completion of the building project.



- Ken Foote
- General Fund Total \$15456.60
- → Hawk Scholarship \$1540.00
- Leroux Scholarship Fund \$10,000.00



- John Stephan

Welcome the New Year with new friends. We are planning a creative year with captivating presentations along with great food. Increased flight activities are in the crosshairs this flying season. Looking forward to serving Chapter 713 as VP in 2023!



Join us for the monthly member's meeting Tues January 10 at 6pm for a presentation on aircraft accident first response/casualty care by EAA 713 member Ted Ajax, physician and his friend Brent McAllister, CRNA and retired USAF Pararescue.

Dinner menu is beef stew on egg noodles with biscuits on the side. If you like dessert, please bring some!

Board member monthly meeting is set for Tues January 24 at 8:30 am.

Now it's time for a few pictures!

Christmas in Cody at the EAA Party is simply not complete unless Santa arrives...and this time he brought a cute little Elf!



As you can see, as Santa made his entrance, all eyes were directed in his direction. I think his Elf was asking members if they would need a personal moment or two with him to discuss gift concerns...and maybe what snack or beverage he might enjoy...while on his rounds.

We'll let the pictures do most of the talking, but as you can see everybody was having a great time!



Santa's Elf was quite busy ringing her bells and spreading the Christmas Cheer!



The crowd was enthusiastic and frequently broke out in applause as everyone was anxiously awaiting a personal moment with that JOLLY OLD ELF!

Lots of smiling happy faces... and HO! HO! HOS!



Santa with Lauren and Cameron



Santa with Kim and Todd



Santa with Dixie and Bill



Santa with Lynn and Randy



Santa with Matt, Dominic and Sheena



Santa with Buck and Sharon



Santa with Mike and Kelly



Santa with Pam and Mike



Santa with Louise and John



Santa with Karl, Lynn, Ken and Christy



Santa with Karl...testing his beard!



Santa with Chuck and Linda



Santa with his helper Suzanne!



Santa with Tom and Siri



Santa with Fred and his Elf



Santa found out Fred was married to his Elf and requested a picture...up close and personal...HO, HO, HO!

Santa and his Elf



That was a great party — Well done! to Cebe Sue who put things together...and John Stephan for being Santa Claus!

Now it's time for a little Quiz:

Who can <u>name the current</u> <u>member</u> in the picture? and the <u>type of aircraft?</u>



Looking at the picture below, who can *name the aircraft?*



Send Fred your answers: gulfstream1159a@gmail.com



Hope to see you at the January Meeting – Till then

Fly Safe, Fred

PS – If anyone would like a picture of themselves taken with Santa, let me know and I will email you a copy of the jpeg file.

gulfstream1159a@gmail.com